
 

 

Covid-19 Protocols 
 

Please be aware the Red Bank UMC desires to be as safe as possible. 
 

Therefore, we ask that you please wear your face mask  
as you enter and exit the church facilities. 

While you are seated, you may remove your mask in the traditional service. However, we ask all persons in 
the Amplified Church service to wear a mask throughout the worship experience. 

 
We have hand sanitizer at numerous spots throughout the 

facility and encourage you to practice social distancing and caution. 
 

Due to the current outbreak of Covid-19, RBUMC must enforce these protocols in an                                            
effort to be open safely and continue  to serve our community and you. 

 

 

 

 

Red Bank United Methodist 

803-359-4031                                                                                                                    

 2909 Old Barnwell Rd, Lexington                                                                                              

 www.rbumc.com or office@rbumc.com  

          Red Bank United Methodist Church, Lexington SC                       @RedBankUMC    

Psalm 28: 1-9 

1 
To you, Lord, I call; you are my Rock, do not turn a deaf ear to me. 
For if you remain silent, I will be like those who go down to the pit. 

 
2 
Hear my cry for mercy as I call to you for help, as I lift up my hands 

    toward your Most Holy Place. 
 

3 
Do not drag me away with the wicked, with those who do evil, 

who speak cordially with their neighbors but harbor malice in their hearts. 
 

4 
Repay them for their deeds and for their evil work; 

repay them for what their hands have done and bring back on                            
them what they deserve. 

 
5 
Because they have no regard for the deeds of the Lord and what his hands 

have done, he will tear them down and never build them up again. 
 

6 
Praise be to the Lord, for he has heard my cry for mercy. 

 
7 
The Lord is my strength and my shield; my heart trusts in him, and he 

helps me. 
My heart leaps for joy, and with my song I praise him. 

 
8 
The Lord is the strength of his people, a fortress of salvation for                                   

his anointed one. 
 

9 
Save your people and bless your inheritance; be their shepherd and carry 



 

 

Red Bank United Methodist Church                
               We greet you in the name of Christ Jesus our Lord and pray you will find                    

strength, guidance and fellowship in this place as we worship God  

  February 21, 2021 –First Sunday in Lent -Purple to symbolize royalty  

The time before worship is an excellent time to greet friends & introduce yourself to newcomers. 

Please register your presence in the attendance pad & pass it to your neighbor.  When the music   

begins, please take the time to meditate silently as we prepare to worship God. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                            
   

 

 
 

 

 

Weekly Schedule                                                                                                                

Sunday: February 21th 

Traditional    8:50 &11am  

AMPLIFIED Church        

10:am 

Monday: February 22nd  

UMM  

6:30pm 

Tuesday: February 23rd 

Searching Sisters      

10:00am                         

Sisters By Faith                      

6-8pm  

Wednesday: February 24th 

Sonshine Kids                 

6:00pm    

Youth Small Group         

6:00pm 

Thursday: February 25th 

Friday:  February 26th 

Saturday, February 27th  

 

2020 Operating Budget 

Received Last Week  

General Funds                     $          7,189 

Building/Improvement fund  $          1,680 

Total Received for the week $         8,863 

 

Needed Weekly                      $       8,518 

You can give online                            

http://www.rbumc.com/give/                  

or mail your weekly tithing.   

Attendance:   

Total: Worship            8:50 am          91     

         10:00pm         48      

                                    11:00 am       118                                       

                                         Total         257 

Ash Wednesday Service                    57   

 

February 22nd                                          

UMM                                                6:30pm 

February 23rd                                             

Searching Sisters                          10:00am 

Sisters By Faith                                 6-8pm   

February 24th                                              

Sonshine Kids                                 6:00pm 

Youth Small Group                          6:00pm 

March 2nd                                                 

Searching Sisters                          10:00am 

Band of Brothers                             6:30pm 

The Friendship Circle                      6:30pm 

Sisters By Faith                                 6-8pm 

March 8th                                                    

Council Meeting                               6:30pm    

 

Staff Contact Info 

Rev. Dr. Clay Faulk 

pastorcfaulk@yahoo.com.       

803-359-4031/409-779-2041      

(this is a Texas Number) 

 

Tracy Sharpe 

Administrative  Assistant           
office@rbumc.com 

803-359-4031 

Hours: 8:30-1:30pm M-F 

 

Ashley Reynolds 

Director of Children and               
Youth Ministries                       

children@rbumc.com                          
 

Betsy Stone 

Preschool Director                
preschool@rbumc.com                   

803 -359-0329 

 

Ariel Weaver  

Afterschool Director                       
afterschool@rbumc.com                

803-520-6963  

                                         
Call the office to reach: 

Garry Ash    Music Director  

Deborah Roof  Accompanist 

Robin Smith                                    
Scouts Coordinator             

robinsmith511@gmail.com. 

Trustee of the month:                    

February             

Price Smith                                       

803-260-9785 

esmith5641@gmail.com 

Prelude  

(Lighting of the Altar Candles)                                                                                                                              

Acolyte                                                                                                                                                                        

Greeting & Announcements 

Invocation-Call to Worship          

Almighty Creator, in the midst of the rushing world around us You have called us to hear 

Your voice and to follow You. Through your Holy Spirit give us ears to hear and strength 

to follow  faithfully. In Christ we pray. Amen.      

  

Passing of the Peace (Please wave.)  

God is good….All the time….All the time….God is good 

Opening Hymn                        “On the Screen”  

                                                                                                                                                                                            

First Scripture Reading– Psalm 28:1-9 (entire Psalm)      

The Word of God for the people of God …...Thanks be to God 

(CHILDREN’S CHURCH  dismissal at 11am service) 

 

Anthem/Choir:                 

 Second Scripture Reading Acts 4: 1-24     

 Sermon Message:       “Amazingly Bold: Part 1”  

http://www.rbumc.com/give/
mailto:office@rbumc.com
mailto:children@rbumc.com
mailto:preschool@rbumc.com


 

 

Servant Leaders for Sunday, February 21, 2021 

Altar Flowers     Mrs. Mo Reese & Mrs. Pat OôCain 

 

                                                                                                                                                  

Servant Leaders for Sunday, February 28, 2021  

 

    Altar Flowers     Deb Roof 

                   8:50 Service                                                                                                                                   

Acolyte                   Charlotte White   

Lay Reader           Jim Spence      

Worship Leader       Kathy Lybrand 

                                                                

Greeters                      Bill & Anna Barrier  

Usher              Clyde Lorick  

Audio Visual                         Karen Folsom 

Safety Team                     Joe Hart, John Mintz, 

          Hunter Sheehan 

         11:00 Service                                                                                                                                    

Acolyte                     Christian Brown 

Worship Leader           Ashley Reynolds 

Greeters                        Mackey & Cindy Booth 

Usher       Robin Smith, Heidi Lawton     

   Ronnie Taylor 

Audio Visual                               Ed  McDaniel 

  Safety Team                      Joe Hart, John Mintz,  

                          Hunter Sheehan 

                

SCOUTS FOOD DRIVE  

                                                                                                     

Scouts are requesting donations of non-perishable food items (no glass)                          

for our annual Scouting for Food Drive.  We are unable to collect in the traditional 

method due to COVID 19 and so we are asking the Church to help collect food for 

Mission Lexington.  The drive will start on February 15 thru February 28.  There will 

be a box in the hall next to the office for donations.                                                

The Scouts thank you for your continued support.  

The flowers are placed in the Narthex                                                           

by the Barrier and Bearden families in loving memory                                

of Blair Barrier Bearden’s 37th Birthday in Heaven.                            

We love and miss you so very much, sweet angel. 

                   8:50 Service                                                                                                                                   

Acolyte               Maddie Fitsemons 

                                                         

Worship Leader                      Chris Folsom

                                                                 

Greeters                             Jessica Dunn  

 

Usher                       Clyde Lorick 

Audio Visual                        Karen Folsom

  

Safety Team                Rob Bedenbaugh,     

  Ashley Corley, Mackey Booth

         11:00 Service                                                                                                                                    

Acolyte                                        Joshua Fox 

Worship Leader                          Amanda Lorick 

Greeters                                    CM & Jo Miller 

               

Usher                 Robin Smith                                  

      Heidi Lawton, Ronnie Taylor 

Audio Visual                       Chelsey Faircloth 

Safety Team                          Rob Bedenbaugh,     

    Ashley Corley, Mackey Booth 

Worship Committee will be taking orders for Easter Lilies                                     
the next two Sundays. Please be on lookout for order forms               

included in the February 28th and March 7th bulletins.                                                        
Deadline to place order for Easter Lilies  will be                                      

Monday,  March 8th   

due to the florist's early deadline for placing our order.                                             
Cost will be $15.00 each. 

Thank you,  Worship Committee  

Cathy James will be here next Sunday, February 28th                                                                          

to talk about Epworth Children's Home. 

RBUMC Preschool Strawberry Fundraiser       

    The preschool will be selling strawberries for the next three week.                          

Price is $16.00 a flat.  Must order by Friday of each week.                                              

To be delivered on Wednesday. Please check with RBUMC preschool                 

for updates!  Or come to the church office for order forms.                                

Any questions please contact Maressa Bhimull. 803-404-1044                    

 Please make checks payable to RBUMC PRESCHOOL 



 

 

 For Our Visitors 

Reminder, we have a nursery during both services. The nursery is for ages 0-3 years old. 

Older children must sit in the service or can attend childrenôs church during the 11 am service.  
This is for the safety of the smaller children in the nursery. If you have any questions please 
speak with one of the nursery workers.  Any usher can show you to the nursery if you are a            
visitor. 

Interested in Membership? If you are interested in joining Red Bank UMC you may make an 

appointment with Rev. Faulk by calling  803-359-4031.   As members of this congregation, we 

will faithfully participate in its ministries, with our prayers, presence, gifts, service and witness. 

For your convenience Online Giving is offered at: www.acionlinegiving.com/4223 

Church Vision Plan - God calls us to go forth and make disciples for Christ.  As part of that we 

need room to grow.  If you would like to specifically donate to this above and beyond your           

regular tithing, please mark your contribution as: Land Purchase.                                                                 

Thank you for believing in our future! 

Prayer Concerns ~ Tommy Arant, Richard & Gwen Luther, Jeanette Altman,  Sidney Coving-

ton, Wanda Beck,  John D. Sease, Mary Lou Arant, Sondra Keisler, Barbara Sease, Lori White,  

Sam Blakley, Milton Taylor, Judy Blogg, Douglas Arant,  Fred Mullen, Lester ñBuckò & Ruby 

Smith, Paula Brown, Margaret Koon,  Glady Phillips,  Christine Tindell,  Jeanette Smith Price,  

Robert & Lila Knight, Bob & Nancy Mattes, Blake Luther, Robert Franks, Beverly Smith,  Sabrina 

McCleland   (Niece of Daryl & Marie Lambert), Barbara Sease, Bubba Reese, Ronnie & 

Waynette McManus, Gavin Huffines, Darrell Harbour, Family of Tommie McCall (Frank McCall 

mother), Family of Sid Hawkins. 

Other Prayer Concerns                                                                                                                      

Our Military men and women, EMTs, Law Enforcement Officers, Fire Fighters and Caregivers.  

 

Mission Lexington has a need for: Pancake mix, dry cereal, sugar, coffee, tea, kool-aid, toilet 
paper, and volunteers.   

Blessing Box needs:  beef stew, chili, canned meats, cereal, powdered milk, soups,  grits/

oatmeal, spoons, peanut butter and jelly, forks, personal hygiene items (male and female),            

baby items, rice/noodles/potatoes, toilet tissue, etc. Any items that are safely sealed or                    

individually wrapped would be appreciated.                                                                      

 Hymn                                                                                                                                      on the screen 

 

*Affirmation of Faith                “Apostle’ Creed “      on the screen 

 

I believe in God the Father Almighty, maker of heaven and earth; and in Jesus Christ his only Son 

our Lord; who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, born of the Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius 

Pilate, was crucified, dead and buried, the third day he rose from the dead; he ascended into  

heaven, and sittith at the right hand of God the Father Almighty; from thence he shall come to 

judge the quick and the dead.  

I believe in the Holy Spirit, the holy catholic church, the communion of saints, the forgiveness of 

sins, the resurrection of the body, and the life everlasting. Amen. 

 

Praise Reports and Prayer Requests 

Morning Prayer   

Lord’s Prayer – Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come, thy will 

be done on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread. And forgive us our trespasses, 

as we forgive those who trespass against us. And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from 

evil. For thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory, forever. Amen. 

 

Giving of Tithes and Offerings and Offertory                          

(prayer for the Tithes and Offerings) 

Closing Hymn                                                                     on the screen 

  

*Taking of the Light to a Dark World  

*Benediction    

 *Choral Response                                                                                                                      

 *Postlude 



 

 

             The Evangelism committee is collecting the  following items 

for future witnessing events with the homeless: 

Blankets, gloves & hats & scarves (both men and   women), personal 

toiletry items, travel size hand   sanitizer, individual size snacks, 

socks, washcloths, Bibles. 

 There will be a bin in the narthex and near the office marked Evan-

gelism for these items to be placed.        

 We appreciate the generosity of this congregation! 
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We are looking for volunteers with an IT background 
to help with Sunday services. 

Please contact Weston Faircloth at: av@rbumc.com 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!   

The worship team for the AMPLIFIED Church service  

(contemporary worship) is working hard on preparations for this service, however, we                         

NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS!   

If you have the gifts of hospitality, leadership, service (helping others) or  technology,  then we 

NEED YOU!  We need volunteers for parking team, welcome team, hospitality team and                

AV team for this service.   

For the AV (Audiovisual team), you will need to have IT experience or a high level                        

understanding of technology.   

If you are interested in helping with these, please text or email  

Suzy Bolick (803-269-6416, suzybolick408@windstream.net) or  

Ashley Reynolds (803-730-4126, areynolds28abj@gmail.com).   

 Thanks in advance for giving of your time! 

Please make sure you like the children’s Ministry Facebook page and youth group                   
Facebook  pages to make sure you stay up to date on things. 

https://www.facebook.com/rbumcchildrensministry/ 

https://www.facebook.com/RBUMC-Youth-Group-110439074172219/ 

SONSHINE KIDS &  YOUTH SMALL GROUP,                                  

 ARE IN-PERSON! 
Searching Sisters is starting back on Tuesday, February 9th at 10am. 

We are studying the book of Genesis.  

mailto:suzybolick408@windstream.net
mailto:areynolds28abj@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/rbumcchildrensministry/
https://www.facebook.com/RBUMC-Youth-Group-110439074172219/

